
D A N  J O H N S O N  

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Board of County Commissioners 
Gary Schmidt, County Administrator 

FROM: Dan Johnson; Director, Transportation and Development 

DATE:  September 21, 2021 

RE: Requesting a hearing date for a Jurisdiction Transfer from Clackamas 
County to the City of Oregon City for a portion of Maplelane Court and 
Maplelane Road 

There are certain County roads, such as Maplelane Court and a portion of Maplelane 
Road in Oregon City, that are wholly, mostly, or partially within various cities throughout 
Clackamas County.   

Clackamas County and the City of Oregon City have agreed to the transfer of 
Maplelane Court and a portion of Maplelane Road to the City with the intent of 
streamlining planned roadway improvements, eliminating confusion to the public and to 
improve the efficiencies of maintenance and public service. Maplelane Court and the 
portions of Maplelane Road to be transferred are located entirely within the city limits of 
Oregon City. 

On May 20, 2021 the Clackamas County Board of Commissioners executed an 
Intergovernmental Agreement with the City of Oregon City to transfer permitting 
authority and maintenance responsibility on portions of the afore mentioned roads to the 
city and establishing a process and timelines related to a jurisdictional transfer.  The 
final step in order to finalize the jurisdictional transfer is to go before the board for a 
formal hearing.  The Department of Transportation and Development is respectfully 
requesting a hearing date of October 7, 2021 to finalize the transfer.  




